
  

 

The Blawenburg Beacon 
March, 2015 

 A newsletter for the members and friends 

of The Blawenburg Reformed Church 
 

 

Dear Friends,  

During Blawenburg Church's last Consistory meeting, a very intriguing phrase emerged:  

growth strategy. Assessing where we are and envisioning where we want to go requires us to 

think and pray a lot about this. What is our church's "growth strategy?" I recognize bantering 

around words like this in church can make us uncomfortable. Especially, when talk of growth 

becomes code for simply raising more money, we are right to be suspicious. However, I sug-

gest to you that every thriving church today, every church that is a vital, worshipping, serving, 

loving community, whether mainline, nondenominational, Catholic, or Pentecostal, has some 

understanding of their "growth strategy." They ask themselves questions like: 

"Who are we specifically trying to reach in our community?"  

"What specific challenges and needs are those we are trying to reach facing in their daily 

lives?"  

"How can we establish relationship with them, build trust, and offer responses to their needs in 

faithful and attractive ways?"  

Having a growth strategy is not simply about marketing—it is about mission. Every thriving 

church has a clear mission, a clear mission that flows from a compelling vision of the gospel. 

That is great for other churches, you might be thinking, but what about us? Where do we be-

gin? Join me this year in asking ourselves these questions, not just during one meeting, but 

over and over again, asking God to open us up to the gifts of wisdom and compassion. Con-

sider your every day life in our surrounding community as a chance to do "field work" in bet-

ter understanding what people are going through. Take notes. Carry their needs in your heart. 

Pray for them in worship. This Lent reflect with me on the spiritual health of our own lives. 

Where do we need healing? Is there pain or alienation experienced previously in our church 

community that still needs tending and reconciliation? On the Christian journey, health pre-

cedes mission. We must go inward to look outward well. Even as I hope we keep our eyes 

wide open to the needs of those around us, cultivating this inward journey and relational health 

is my primary aim as your pastor this year.    

Grace and peace, 

Travis 
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Your Church Leaders at Work 

Consistory Highlights from Meeting of February 23, 2015 
 

Welcome and Call to Order:  Dave Cochran, V.P.---Present:  David Cochran, Ethel Terhune, 

Jean Beachell, Peggy Querec, Barbara Pavlicek, Alan Taback, Catherine Murphy, and Rev. Travis 

Winckler 

Devotions:  Rev. Winckler – Genesis – covenant with God after the flood.  The rainbow is the sign 

of that covenant.  The covenant with Abraham is for the sake of all the nations.  The church is one 

of the only organizations that exists not for itself.  Travis opened the meeting with prayer. 

Announcements:  (See other sections in this newsletter.) 

 a.  St. Patrick's Day Luncheon – March 17 

 b.  Leadership workshop –  February 28   

 c.  Tuesday Bible study with Griggstown Reformed Church                          

 d.   Volunteer needed for personnel team (along with Dave Cochran and     

      Wendy Herbert).  Peggy Querec volunteered.   

 Approval of Minutes from January, 2014, Consistory Meeting – M/S/P—All in favor 

 Correspondence – None 

Team Reports 

 a.  Worship – Travis Winckler 

      -See Lent and Holy Week schedule in Worship Team section in this newsletter. 

      -“Children's Sermon Every Sunday” sign will be added to the main sign out in front of the sanc-

tuary.  M/S/P – All in favor 

  b.  Missions – Barbara Pavlicek (See Mission Team section in this newsletter.) 

       - We will receive an Ark certificate from Heifer International for our $5,000+ donation raised 

from Sinterklaas through Epiphany.   

       - Cooking event with Crawford House residents was successful and delicious. 

       - M/S/P:  All in favor . . . to move our RCA Missionary Support from Chiapas, Mexico, to Ken 

and Marcia Bradsell in Oman for three years. 

   c.  Properties – Ethel Terhune 

        - Our tenant in M.H. Warehouse, A Step in Stone, intends to move by March 1.  Gracie John-

son will take care of the issue of security deposit and 90-day notice.  The tenant will be notified of 

our concern of the location of the dumpster and the possibility of restricting parking and doing 

damage to the lawn.  Jean will ask Consistory what their desire is for the next rental and recom-

mend a long-term rental for financial reasons.  The committee was not happy with previous realtor.   

 - When the present contract runs out, we will look for a cheaper carrier than Waste Management. 

 - A Building Use Application Form is completed and will be taken to Consistory. 

 - The Riso copy machine in the file room will be removed. 

 - Bernice and Ethel sorted books in the library. 

 - Sorting old files is an ongoing mission. 

 - Gutters will be cleaned in the spring. 

 - BVS director reported mice in the nursery school basement.  Ethel will check into this. 

 - One snow plowing has been paid for. 

 - Inquiry has been made to rent the green room in M.H.  Gracie will research pricing per square 

foot.  If rented, the men's bathroom would become a unisex bathroom. 

 - Next month the Properties Team will evaluate work needed to be done in Mem. Hall. 
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d.  Finance Team – Jean Beachell 

     - A non-balanced budget for 2015 based on current, pledging members was presented to 

Consistory.  We will receive additional monies over the course of the year from non-pledging 

members, guests, and adherents.  Monies also will need to be pulled from the investments over 

the course of the year.  This budget will be pruned more before presenting to the congregation.  

Compared to a corporate plan, BRC is unprofitable.  How do we reinvent ourselves and grow? 

– A Growth Plan, vision and a laser focus, prayer, and take a risk.  For 2015, focus on our own 

healthy relationships.  For 2016, vision for a Growth Plan. 

 e.  Life-Long Learning Team – Alan Taback 

      (See L-LL section in this newsletter.) 

 f.  Health/Spirituality Team – Alan Taback 

      -  Over the next two weeks, Alan and Christian musicians (who are friends of his) will meet 

with Travis and Katie to make a plan to praise God through music. 

  g.  Communications Team – Dave Cochran 

       - Discussed sound system and potential new system and who will run it.  Our immediate 

need is a new microphone.  Glen at JTech in Hillsborough fixed ours for free.   

       - Long-Term:  Overview of  our system and what we need. 

       - An article is being prepared for the March Montgomery News about Holy Week and 

Easter. 

 - Bob Bradsell will invite Cliff Moore from the Monty News to the Men's Breakfast. 

 - We will be contacting: 

    1.  David Kahler regarding Maundy Thursday service and Tuesday Bible study. 

    2.  Marble Collegiate regarding our sound system, etc.  A representative will be coming to 

BRC to give an evaluation. 

    3.  Youth of the church about potential help with the sound system. 

 - The CommTeam will be focusing on redeveloping the church web site this year. 

   h.  Family Life – Evelyn Cochran 

       - Second successful covered-dish luncheon on Feb. 8 with close to 30 people.  The last             

         luncheon for the winter will be March 1st.   

   i.  Hospitality – No team leader. 

   j.  Student Aid – Evelyn Cochran 

   k.  BVS – Peggy Querec 

  - Students and Staff:  all the same; Open House:  two families came; Summer Camp:                                             

    enrollment going well. 
 - M/S/P All in favor to let BVS in September create a classroom in the East room and use the 

middle room of Cook Hall for Moms' Morning Out.  They will be asked to contribute toward 

utilities. 

Discussion/Updates 

- Pastor's report - Progress toward focus areas – care, youth, missions;  Worship and educa-

tional offerings; Holy Week/Easter 
- Budget/Stewardship Campaign – Jean Beachell 
   – Budget review sub-committee – Dave Cochran 

-  Missions –  Shift support from Chiapas to Oman.  New members needed on team.- Barb P. 
- Overseer of Hospitality – Jean Beachell needs a replacement. 
- Church Administrator position – Dave Cochran, Ginny Doremus, and Travis have created a 

job description. 
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- Bank Change - M/S/P All in favor to change a/c from Santander to 1st Constitution Bank.     
Action 

- M/S/P All in favor to authorize renting Memorial Hall warehouse space. 

- M/S/P All in favor WITH REGRET to accept the resignation of Nancy Curtis, effective May 

22, 2015. 

Reflection – What happened in this meeting and what is its significance for our church? 

Next meetings – March 16 and April 20 

  Closing Prayer/Adjournment 

 

 

Ways to Help your Church Community 

 
Read through the Consistory Highlights for ways to contribute to the life and works of our 

church, or see the list below for additional ideas.  Turn a mundane task into a labor of love. 

 
 Jean Beachell is giving up scheduling fellowship-hour servers on June 1.  Please let Jean or 

Nancy know if you would like to take over this responsibility.   This is an at-home task with 

no monthly meetings!  

 

 Running to Sam’s Club?  Check the shopping list in Cook Hall kitchen.  You may submit a 

receipt  to the church office for reimbursement. 

 

 Sound system—we need people to operate the sound system on Sundays and special occa-

sions.  See Gracie Johnson, Chair of the Worship Team, if you are interested. 

 

 Pick Up Truck—Are you willing to lend your pick up truck to help move large items and 

signs?  Very sporadic commitment. 

 

 Most of our Teams need members.  Isn’t the old saying—”many hands make light work”?  

Please consider your talent, interest, and time availability.  Then think about joining a team. 

 

 St. Patrick’s Day Lunch—help us prepare lunch or a dessert (cookies and bars you can 

make from home) and, of course, eating lunch.  Let Nancy Curtis in the church office know 

your availability. 

At the February 23rd Consistory meeting, Church Administrator, Nancy Curtis, tendered her 

resignation, effective May 22nd.  

 

On May 26, 2015, Nancy will begin the summer intensive CPE program at Robert Wood John-

son University Hospital in New Brunswick.  CPE stands for Clinical Pastoral Education and 

will be step one in Nancy becoming a Chaplain. 

 

We will be celebrating Nancy’s ministry at Blawenburg with a St. Patrick’s Day lunch on 

March 17th and with her preaching on May 10th. 
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Worship Team 
We gather as a community to celebrate God’s presence among us! 

 

Lent and Holy Week 
At Blawenburg Reformed Church 

 
Sundays in Lent 
 
March 1  Genesis 17:1-7; 15-16 
 
March 8  Guest Preacher - Dr. Michael Brown 

Senior Minister, Marble Collegiate Church  
   “Righteous Self Love”, asking the question: 
   Is there a reasonable—and healthy– middle 
   Ground between guilt and vanity, between 
   self-deprecation and self-absorption? 
 
March 15  John 3:14-21  
 
March 22  Jeremiah 31:31-34 
 
March 29  Palm Sunday 
 
Maundy Thursday Service  
 7:30 PM at Griggstown Reformed Church 
 
Good Friday – 12:00 to 3:00 PM – in the Blawenburg Sanctuary  
 A dramatic reading of the Passion story at 12:00 noon 
 Followed by a time of silence, prayer and reflection  

Easter Sunday Join us for a Joyous Easter Sunday at 10:00 AM 
 Followed by a festive coffee hour 
 
Choir:  New choir members are always welcome.  Contact our Music Director, Katie 

Connolly at Kathleen.Connolly.78@verizon.net or 609.737.9389.  Currently the choir 

meets on Sunday mornings prior to church.  [Note Consistory Highlights, p. 2-6f for 

future music possibilities.] 

mailto:Kathleen.Connolly.78@verizon.net
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Hospitality Team 

“. . . care for those in our congregation and the greater church community. . .” 
 

 

Pot Luck Luncheon 

The Family Life Team would like to invite everyone to stay after church on March 1st 
for a pot luck luncheon.  Bring along a dish (meat, casserole, vegetable or salad) to 
share.  The ovens will be on warm during worship if you 
need them.   

   Drinks and dessert will be provided. 

We look forward to seeing everyone and sharing some 
warm times with friends. 

   Evelyn 
   for the Family Life Team 

 

Everyone is Irish on  

March 17th 

Even the Dutch 

 

Corned Beef &  

Cabbage Lunch March 17 

12 Noon 

Blawenburg Church 

Cook Hall 

 

$5.00 per person 
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Life-Long Learning Team 
“We commit our gifts to… life-long learning…” 

 

Nursery – 9:45—11:30 – Noah's Ark Room – Cook Hall, upper level, east end 

Our own Emma Murphy, a Junior at Montgomery High School will be our regular caregiver in 

the Nursery. Emma is Red Cross Babysitting certified as well as certified in Red Cross First 

Aid, CPR and AED. She worked at GSHNJ resident camp, Camp Lou Henry Hoover, as a sum-

mer camp counselor as well as an off-season supervisor.  Emma will be there every Sunday 

from 9:45 AM until 11:30 AM. On rare Sundays when needed, our own Morgan Van Liew, cer-

tified as a lifeguard, will sub for Emma. They look forward to playing with and caring for your 

children on Sunday mornings!  Feel free to contact Emma about any special nursery needs or 

questions you may have. Call or email the church office for her contact information. 

 

Youth Group 
Calling all high schoolers…join us for Game Night! Saturday, March 7 at 7pm at Memorial 

Hall. Play pool, foosball, or bring a favorite board game to play. Bring a snack to share. Bever-

ages will be provided. Sign up at the back table in the Sanctuary. 

 

 

Adult Education 

Sunday Nights:  “Body and Soul: Reclaiming the Heidelberg Catechism” led by Rev. Travis 

Winckler. Sunday nights, 7:30pm in Cook Hall. Join Pastor Travis to consider how a living 

faith today can soothe anxious hearts, comfort us in times of need, release us from the guilt of 

past mistakes, and help us find comfort in “that I am not my own but belong – body and soul, in 

life and in death – to my faithful Savior, Jesus Christ.” Classes will continue each Sunday eve-

ning at 7:30 pm until Palm Sunday on March 29th. A sign-up sheet is available on the back table 

of the sanctuary.     

  

Tuesday Mornings:  For those interested in brushing up on their Bible study, join Pastor 

Travis for a small group Bible study on Tuesdays at 10 am in Cook Hall.  Please sign up at the 

back table of the sanctuary.   

 

The Mary and Martha Prayer/Study Group will meet on March 23, 

2015, at 5:45 p.m., at the home of Bernice Van Nostrand.  They will 

continue their conversation on Waiting for Our Souls to Catch Up by 

Sister Carol Perry from Marble Collegiate Church, focusing on the last 

two chapters. 
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Our students will start off the month 

by celebrating Dr. Seuss’s Birthday, 

and Read Across America. We are look-

ing forward to a visit from the lepre-

chaun as we celebrate St. Patrick’s Day, 

and we eagerly await the first day of 

spring!  Hopefully, some of the snow will 

melt on our playground so we can find 

our toys. 

 

Our Mom’s Morning Out Program is available to children ages 2-6.  They do not 

need to be registered students to attend.  All sessions include arts and crafts, 

dramatics and pretend play, music, stories, snack and outdoor time.  Sessions are 

9:00-12:00, and the cost is $30.00/session.  Please call or email the school if in-

terested. 

 

Our Summer Camp program will run for 4 weeks, July 6th – July 31st, 9:00am – 

1:00pm. 

 

July 6 – July 10 Garden Week  

July 13 – July 17 Camping and the Great Outdoors  

July 20 – July 24 Art Expo  

July 27 – July 31 Festival of Fun  

  

We are currently enrolling students for the 2015-2016 school year. Classes will be 

offered for students ages 2-5. 

 

 

 

BVS is on Facebook so please take  

a minute to like our page!  

 

Blawenburg Village School 
PO Box 153, Blawenburg, NJ 08504  

609-466-6600 

blawenburgvillageschool@yahoo.com 

Karen Hill, Director 
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 Missions Team 
We commit our gifts to. . .serving those in need. 

Parish Blog 

 

On the last Sunday of February our church hosted guests from Crawford House. Many of you are al-

ready familiar with Crawford House's mission "to help its residents learn healthy behaviors, achieve ac-

tive employment and build sober support systems so that they can become productive members of soci-

ety." I looked forward to welcoming these guests as they learned to make soup, salad, and baked goods 

with members of the church. This is our signature local mission. It is our prime opportunity to come 

alongside members of our surrounding community who have faced tremendous difficulties and are trying 

to revitalize their lives. One of my spiritual practices this Lenten season is to not only talk about serving 

the needs of others, but to wed that talk with specific, local actions on behalf of those in need. The call to 

wed compassionate words with deeds is nothing less than the journey of Christian discipleship. As we 

consider what it means to follow Jesus in our own lives to the hard place of the cross this Lent, let us 

continue to journey as friends with the residents of Crawford House on the road to health. Contributions 

are still welcome to help defray the cost of the meal. You may leave a check in the church office or in a 

pew envelope on Sunday. 

 

May God's blessings be with us as we continue our Lenten journey. 

 

Travis 

 

 

Crawford House Soup Making a Success 
By Barb Reid 

 

 On Sunday, February 22, twenty women from Crawford House spent the afternoon in 

the kitchen of Cook Hall.  With instruction from Evelyn Cochran and Nancy Curtis, they pre-

pared two types of soup (chicken and tomato basil), salad complete with homemade dressing, 

stromboli, garlic knots and sugar cookies and monkey bread for dessert. 

 It became immediately evident that the communal environment in which these women 

live is successful.  Their ability to work together was apparent and awfully inspirational.  Be-

cause of their efficiency, dinner was prepared in just over an hour.  Once the meal was finished, 

the women had the kitchen restored in record time. 

 A number of church members assisted in the event.  Dave Cochran drove the van to get 

the women to and from the church.  He, Barb Pavlicek and Alan Taback joined the ladies to so-

cialize over dinner, and Chip Parmele stopped in to visit as the meal was being prepared. 

 The women of Crawford House were able to offer as much to us as we were to them.  

The thought was to teach twenty ladies how to make soup, salad, and dessert in such a way that 

was simple and economical.  However, they reciprocated by indicating that both hope and re-

newal are possible.  It was such a gratifying experience, both for the Crawford House women as 

well as the people of our church.  

 

See photos on the next page. 
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Flyer made by a resident in Dave Cochran’s computer class 

Chicken and tomato basil soups 

Soup Line.  Can’t Wait! 

Souper Servers! 

Soup, Salad, Stromboli then a Blawenburg sunset.   

Lovely Day’s End. 
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 Our Former Pastor, Now a Missionary! 

[Editorial Note:  On February 23, 2015 Consistory voted to move our global missionary sup-

port from the Chiapas, Mexico Mission to Ken and Marcia Bradsell who are starting their mis-

sionary work in Oman.  Our missionaries in Chiapas are retiring in June (see page 12 for their 

letter).  Below is an email from Ken to his brother, Bob Bradsell and sister-in-law Barb, who 

have recently adopted a pair of kittens.] 

 

It's a good thing Marcia remembers to communicate. I tend to get immersed in work 
stuff.  

We are finding our way around Oman, at least around the Muscat area which is the 
sprawling capital district with almost half of the country's population. I made a trip up to 
Nizwa, the old capital for the interior region of the country prior to Oman being fully uni-
fied from its tribal past (with a little help from a British bombing run that drove out the 
hold out Imam in the 1950s). Marcia didn't go along. We trekked around the old fort 
(now restored as a museum) and a local Imam took us on a walking tour of some of 
the oldest Mosques in the region (in one, which was about 700 years old) the prayer 
wall originally faced Bethlehem rather than Mecca.  

Our Protestant Church in Oman congregations (1 Arabic and 4 English language) here 
in Muscat are worshiping 800-1000 weekly and we provide worship space for an addi-
tional 79 Christian groups who have their own pastors and schedule time throughout 
the days and evenings of the week. It is illegal for worship to take place away from 
worship settings (e.g. no house worship is permitted) so the campuses provided by the 
Department of Religious Affairs are the only option for the multitude and variety of 
Christian churches from around the world. One of our responsibilities is to authorize 
these groups, approve work visas for their pastors, and schedule space and time for 
them in our facilities.  

We'll be back in NYC for a couple of days in March. We fly from Muscat to NYC via 
Frankfurt on my birthday. Crossing 9 time zones makes for interesting jet lag! I have a 
meeting in my former office in Manhattan. I am preaching and leading an adult forum 
at our former church in Ridgewood and meeting with the Easter Offering committee at 
Marble (all in hopes of getting some additional mission support for the work here). We 
then, head back to Oman via Zurich so I can lead worship here.  

Enjoy those cats!  

  

Ken  

Kenneth R. Bradsell 

RCA Pastor 

Protestant Church in Oman 
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Thanks for Your Ark Donation 
 

Dear Reverend Winckler, Barbara, Sonya, Congregation, 

  Thank you for the most generous donation towards our work ending hunger and poverty in the 

world! 

  You have started another chain of giving that will help many families improve their lives, 

nourish and educate their children, and then “pass on” the gift of a livestock animal to another family 

in need. 

  If possible please share http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vmUj0A_fvS0 (1 fun minute for all 

ages) with everyone…. 

  

Thank you for being partners in our ministry since 2001! 

  

Yours for a better world, 

  --Valerie Danzey 

Heifer International 

Community Engagement Coordinator 
 

 

 

Thanks for Your Encouragement and Prayers 
 

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

  

 We send you warm greetings from sunny Chiapas.  While the Eastern U.S. and Midwest have suffered 

from the extremely cold winter, we have had milder temps in Chiapas. In the mountains around San Cristobal, 

the nights often fall to the 30s (cold without central heating), but most days are sunny and the temps reach the 

upper 60s.  We hope you are doing well; Spring should arrive soon. 

  We want to thank you for the generous December contribution towards our ministry support.  We are 

grateful for your continued prayers, generous support, and unflagging interest in our ministry among the 

Tzotzils.  We greatly appreciate your  many years of encouragement and prayers, knowing that without your 

prayers, our work would be much more difficult. 

  As we approach retirement on June 30 , officially retiring as RCA missionaries after 35 years in Chia-

pas, we thank the Lord for the amazing work of the Holy Spirit in showing the love of Christ among the 

Tzotzils, touching and transforming lives, and causing them to have faith in Jesus Christ as Lord and Sav-

ior.  We are grateful to have been a small part of this ministry, and we rejoice in the numerous Tzotzil Chris-

tians, the many pastors and church leaders, who will guide the Lord's Church into the future.  Again, thank you 

for being an important part of this ministry. 

  We would like to visit and share the ministry with you one last 

time.  Please contact Luis Perez if you would like to schedule a visit during the 

summer or fall months. 

  

In His Hands,  

Al and Sue Schreuder  

Since 1944, Heifer International has helped more than 20.7 million families in over 125 countries, including 

the United States, become more self-reliant through sustainable agricultural practices. We work on the ground 

and hand-in-hand with impoverished communities, developing a sustainable approach to meeting their unique 

needs for nutrition, income, housing, education, and sanitation. 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vmUj0A_fvS0
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Proclaiming Team 
… and proclaiming the good news of salvation in Jesus Christ. 

 
 

“This Is My Story:” An Invitation to offer Testimony 

The season of Lent offers us a prime opportunity to reflect on our faith journey. Many of us do this often 

privately, but what would we say if asked to speak publicly about our experience of God in our lives? I 

invite you to share part of your spiritual journey in a new moment in worship called, “This Is My Story.” 

Here are some FAQs: 

 

What is a Testimony? 

A testimony of faith is an opportunity to bear witness publicly to your faith and your experience of God’s 

work in your life. Questions to ponder in considering your testimony…Has there been a moment in your 

life journey when you experienced a new awareness of God? Have you ever gone through a difficult 

time and God’s grace helped you make it through? How has your faith given you a new sense of pur-

pose, meaning, and life-direction that was absent before?  What questions or doubts do you struggle 

with as you seek to grow closer with God this Lent? 

When is this happening? 

Sunday, February 22 – Sunday, March 22 as part of the Offering  

 Who may participate? 

All are welcome 

 How Long Do I have to Talk? 

About 10-12 minutes is allotted in the service for this 

 How Do I sign Up? 

Speak with Travis or sign up on the sign-up sheet in the back table of the sanctuary  
 

 

 

 

The Rummage Sale is on the Calendar 

 
The BRC rummage sale is on the calendar for April 24th and 25th.  We 

are hoping the snow will be over by then and the sunshine will prevail!! 

We will take all your discards except electronics and books.  We will be-

gin accepting items on April 6th.  If you have any questions or want to co

-chair the event, please contact Jean Beachell.  609-924-7637 or 

fortheloveofflowers@yahoo.com   

 

 

 

BRC in the News 

 

RCA Today, Winter 2015—See page 15 for an article by Carlos Corro and page 26 for an inter-

view with Dave Cochran. 

 

The Montgomery News—The Communications Team is making a conscious effort to consis-

tently be in the news.  Check out The Montgomery News each month for their contribution. 

mailto:fortheloveofflowers@yahoo.com
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Don’t Forget the Jewelry Party March 8th 

 

Ladies, don’t forget to come have fun at our BRC and BVS fundraiser 

on March 8, 2015 at 1:30P.M.  Evelyn Cochran and Jean Beachell are 

hosting a Premier Jewelry party in the basement of Cook Hall.  Jill 

Beachell O’Neill will be here to demonstrate and sell this beautiful, rea-

sonably priced jewelry.  You can preview it at www.premierforyou.com, 

Access Code: SHOP.  The more jewelry she sells, the more money we 

make!  Please RSVP to fortheloveofflowers@yahoo .com    See you 

there.   
Earn points for prizes: 

RSVP and earn extra points 

Bring the Beacon for points 

Wear a solid colored top 

Arrive on Time 

Wear Premier Designs Jewelry 

Bring a Friend!! 
 

[To save a tree and an extra page, the administrative information is below,  

BUT, keep turning pages for birthdays, dates, and Easter Flower order form.] 

 

The Blawenburg Beacon is a publication of the 

Blawenburg Reformed Church 

424 Route 518; P.O. Box 266 

Blawenburg, NJ  08504 

e-mail address:  BRC1832@verizon.net 

Pastor:  Rev. Travis Winckler 

Editor:  Barbara Pavlicek 

Publisher:  Nancy Curtis 

Website:  www.BlawenburgChurch.org 

Phone: (609) 466-1832 

http://www.premierforyou.com/


15 

 
Tear out or print this page .  Put it on your frig.   

Make someone’s day!  Wish them a happy birthday! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summary of Dates 
See earlier articles for more details. 

March 1 10:00 AM  Worship with Communion 

  11:00 AM  Fellowship followed by a Pot Luck Luncheon 

     (See page 6.) 

March 2 11:00 AM  Communications Team 

March 3 4:00 PM  Properties Team 

  5:30 PM  Cemetery Team 

March 7 7:00 PM  Youth Group Game Night—Memorial Hall 

     (See page 7.) 

March 8 1:30 PM  Fund Raiser Jewelry Party (See page 14.) 

March 9 4:30 PM  Worship Team Meeting 

March 16 7:30 PM  Consistory 

March 17 12:00 Noon  St. Patrick’s Day Lunch (See page 6.) 

March 22  Easter Flower Order Due 

March 23  Beacon Deadline for April Articles and Information 

March 23 5:45 PM  M&M’s at Bernice Van Nostrand’s (See page 7.) 
 
 

Plan Ahead 
Maundy Thursday  7:30 PM April 2 at Griggstown Reformed Church 

Good Friday   12:00 Noon Dramatic Reading of the Passion story 

Easter Sunday  10:00 AM Joyous Easter Sunday 

Rummage Sale    April 24 and 25 (See page 13.) 

 
 March 12 Colby White 

 March 18 Byron Gurzo 

 March 19 Joe Pavlicek 

 March 24 Cheryl Soos 

 March 28 Pat Wengel 

 March 29 Dot Dorey 

   Pam Wanner 
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We have a tradition of filling our sanctuary with an assortment and abundance of potted flowers 

on Easter Sunday – daffodils, lilies, hydrangeas, hyacinths, tulips, etc.  If you would like to pur-

chase plants, which you may take home with you after the service, please fill in the form below.  

You may mail it to or leave it in the church office or on the table at the entrance to the sanctuary 

through March 22nd. As with Christmas, we will have a page dedicating the flowers however 

you wish. 

 

 

 

Easter Flower Order Form 

 

Name   __________________________________ 

  

Phone  __________________________________ 

 

Number of Flowers ____________ x $15 = __________ 

   

Check Enclosed $___________ Cash $_________ 
 (payable to Blawenburg Reformed Church) 

 

Dedication – From:______________________________________ 

 

In honor or memory of: __________________________________ 
 (circle one) 

______________________________________________________ 


